STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 23, 2018
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Ron Wade, David King, Paul Ogden, Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Sarah Djali, Janet Monks, Allan Foster
1. Apologies: Karen Bliss, Andrew Holiday, Nic MacMillan, Jaime Jones, Nicky Ogden, Fran Aiken.
2. Minutes: The minutes of October’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration. There were no declarations of interest.
3. Update: Gill said that she and Paul had conducted a number of meetings with Wigan Council regarding the ongoing Neighbourhood Plan (NP). The designated NP planning officer was now Jennie Hill after returning from maternity leave. She said there was discussion on the submissions to the draft stage of the NP, which numbered around 200 and Wigan Council’s own response to the consultation. Gill also said she and Janet attended a neighbourhood planning workshop in Wigan in November with other neighbourhood forums designed to pass on information between the local groups.
4. Planning applications: Gill said she spoke at this month’s planning committee against the development of 80 homes brought by Wainhomes next to its existing development off Almond Brook Road. She said that despite a number of objections the application was agreed by the committee. Allan said that Homes England – the government’s housing arm – had submitted revised plans for the now demolished part of Bradley Trading Estate. He said Standish Voice would be objecting to the proposed plans as they did not reflect the needs of Standish people, as shown in the Housing Needs Survey conducted for the NP. He said Standish Voice would be seeking a meeting with Homes England to increase the proportion of homes for elderly people and affordable homes in the proposed mix of homes planned for the site.
5. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said around 200 responses were received during the Regulation 14 consultation into the NP. Some were highly technical, especially from some of the house building companies with interests in Standish. She said the committee would work through the submissions to see if the draft NP should be altered for the Final version. After a question from the floor on the timescale of this, Gill said that she could not give one as discussions on the submissions and work on them needed to be carried out. But she said a Final version would be produced as quickly as possible which would then be put before the membership for a vote to send it to Wigan Council for its next stage of consultation.
6. Update on The Line: Paul gave an update on The Line project. He said the legal problem which was holding up the scheme had been resolved and Wigan Council had informed Standish Voice that preparatory work on the overgrown vegetation would take place soon. He said the work needed to go out for tender again and no timescale for completion of the work had been given by the council. He said he would give further updates in the future.
7. Community Events: 
i. Standish Christmas Market. Paul said the Christmas Market in December had gone extremely well with a similar amount of people attending despite the fairly poor weather. Residents had given overwhelmingly positive feedback and shops and businesses had reported excellent trade. He said the Market was bigger and Market Place closed to non-residential traffic, but all the arrangements had worked well. He said the Christmas Market committee would meet to decide if another Market should be held this December. 
ii. Standish Christmas Decorations Committee. Ron said the Christmas Decorations Committee had organised the living tree and lights, which were switched on at the Market and there had been good feedback from the community. He said the committee would be meeting in the coming months to discuss the flagging and decorative fencing that will go around the living tree. He said there was enough money from fundraising by Standish Voice to do this. Gill expressed her thanks to both committees for the hard work they had put in to ensure the success of both projects. She also thanked all the volunteers who helped make the Market such a success.
8. Update from lead committee members: Ron said Standish Voice now had 900 members from across the village. Diane said that feedback from businesses in the village was that the Christmas Market had been a great success.

The meeting ended at 8.50pm


